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Asmara, 23 May 2020 
 
 Nationals inside the country and abroad are extending more 

financial contribution to augment the National Fund to combat 
COVID-19 pandemic.  

According to report from the Ministry of Health, employees of 
“AGRECO” nearby Bish contributed 34 thousand Nakfa, Red Sea 
Fishing and Marine Product 20 thousand Nakfa, Daniel Fast 
Food one thousand Euro, Kidane Tesfay Bar and Restaurant 13 
thousand 300 Nakfa, Tsehaye Zeru furniture 7 thousand 386 
Nakfa, Kiflom Nuguse spare parts shop 7 thousand 986 Nakfa, 
as well as Senay Hayelom Gold Smith, Tesfu electronics, 
Tiravolo pension, Bologna Furniture and Juice, City Cake and 

Adi Guaedad mills contributed 5 thousand Nakfa each and 
employees of Keren postal service contributed 1 thousand 316 
Nakfa. 

Likewise, various sub-zones and administrative areas, 
associations, cooperatives as well as small businesses and 



individuals in Anseba, Southern, and Gash Barka regions 

contributed a total of over 396 thousand Nakfa. 

Similarly, nationals residing in Ethiopia contributed additional 
277 thousand 800 Birr, thus the total contribution of Eritreans 
residing in Ethiopia have reached over 1.5 million Birr and 627 
Dollars. 

In addition, St. Mary Orthodox Tewahdo Church in Angola 
contributed 6 thousand 666 US Dollars, Eritrean community in 
Amersfoort, the Netherlands, one thousand Euro and Medhanie 
Alem Church in Amstelveen one thousand and 500 Euro. 

In related news, a number of nationals residing inside the 
country and abroad have decided that the families renting their 
houses in various parts of the country to live free of rental fees  

Asmara, 25 May 2020 

 In continuation of the contribution nationals inside the country 
and abroad  have been making, nationals in the Red Sea region 
of Sudan contributed 800 thousand Sudanese Pound, residents 
of Kassala and its environs 500 thousand Sudanese Pound, 
Catholic Church in Khartoum 15 thousand Sudanese Pound, 

Khartoum branch of the National Union of Eritrean Women 10 
thousand Sudanese Pound, YPFDJ organization 10 thousand 
Sudanese Pound and 300 US Dollars, staff members of the 
Culture and Education office at the Eritrean Embassy 300 
thousand Sudanese Pound and Petros tannery and other 
nationals in Zambia contributed 100 thousand Nakfa. 

In related news nationals residing inside the country and 
abroad have decided that the families renting their houses in 
various areas in the country to live free of rental payment 
ranging from one to four months. 

Asmara, 26 May 2020  

According to the Ministry of Health, PFDJ members in Frankfurt 
contributed 10 thousand Euro, nationals in Karlsruhe and 
Hamburg one thousand Euro each, PFDJ organization in Munich 
and Dusseldorf 600 Euros each, PFDJ organization in Heidelberg 



and in Ulm 300 and 100 Euro respectively, Selam association in 

Munich 700 Euro, Merhaba cooperative association in Florsheim 
1 thousand 925 Euro, Eritrean Patriotic association in Frankfurt 
800 Euro, Friends of Himbirti association in Germany 1 
thousand 500 Nakfa, and a business owner who wanted to 
remain anonymous 5 thousand Euros. 

According to report from the Embassy of Eritrea in Sweden, 
Eritrean community in Sundsvall contributed 30 thousand 
Kroner, Tsion Church in Uppsala 12 thousand and 800 Kroner, 
‘Sinnit’ cooperative association in Tensta 6 thousand 500 
Kroner, Eri-United in Skelleftea 7 thousand 300 Kroner, PFDJ 

organization in Karlskoga and Degafors 2 thousand Kroner, Sari 
car rental 20 thousand Kroner, and Naka nursery for the elders 
5 thousand Kroner, totaling 83 thousand 600 kroner. 

In related news, Eritrean communities in Kenya and Tanzania 
contributed a total of 104 thousand 166 US dollars, the Ministry 
of Health reported. 

Similarly, a number of owners have decided that the families 
renting their houses in various parts of the country to live free 
of rental payment ranging from one to six months. 

Asmara, 27 May  

According to report from the Ministry of Health, employees of 
Bank of Eritrea contributed 159 thousand and 345 Nakfa, 
Association of Visually Impaired 20 thousand Nakfa, Indian 
community in Eritrea 29 thousand and 852 Nakfa and 300 
Dollars, and other small businesses in Asmara contributed a 
total of 30 thousand Nakfa. 

Similarly, development committee in Beleza contributed 10 
thousand Nakfa, development committee in Adi-Gritat 10 
thousand Nakfa, Beale-Mariam cooperative association of Adi-
Neamin in Asmara 10 thousand Nakfa and other small 
businesses and associations in the Central region contributed at 
total of 70 thousand and 500Nakfa. 

In related news a number of nationals inside the country and 
abroad have decided that the families renting their houses in 



various parts of the country to live free of charge ranging from 

one until the pandemic is fully contained. 

Likewise, residents of various administrative areas and 
members of the Eritrean Defense Forces have extended food 
items to a number of disadvantaged families in the region.  

Asmara, 28 May 2020 

 According to report from the Ministry of Health, Eritrean 
nationals working at the Israel Embassy contributed 16 
thousand Nakfa, BISELEX Eritrea P.L.C 10 thousand Nakfa, and 
other social service provision institutions contributed 16 
thousand Nakfa. 

Similarly, a number of administrative areas and cooperative 
associations in the Central region contributed a total of 75 
thousand and 151 Nakfa. 

Small business and individuals in Asmara also contributed a 
total of 108 thousand and 200 Nakfa. 

Likewise, residents of a number of administrative areas in the 
Southern region extended financial and material support to 

disadvantaged families in their respective areas. 

In related news a number of nationals inside the country and 
abroad decided that the families renting their houses to live 
free of charge ranging from  

Asmara, 28 May 2020- According to report from the Ministry of 
Health, Eritrean nationals working at the Israel Embassy 
contributed 16 thousand Nakfa, BISELEX Eritrea P.L.C 10 
thousand Nakfa, and other social service provision institutions 
contributed 16 thousand Nakfa. 

Similarly, a number of administrative areas and cooperative 
associations in the Central region contributed a total of 75 
thousand and 151 Nakfa. 

Small business and individuals in Asmara also contributed a 
total of 108 thousand and 200 Nakfa. 



Likewise, residents of a number of administrative areas in the 

Southern region extended financial and material support to 
disadvantaged families in their respective areas. 

In related news a number of nationals inside the country and 
abroad decided that the families renting their houses to live 
free of charge ranging from two to four months. 

Asmara, 29 May 2020 

According to reports, the National Union of Eritrean Women 
branches in Denmark, France, Germany, the Netherlands and 
Italy contributed 15 thousand, 3 thousand and 500, 100 
thousand, 2 thousand and 500, 8 thousand and 410, and 
Belgium 3 thousand Euros respectively, while the union 
branches in Norway, Sweden contributed 100 thousand and 
300 thousand Kroner respectively, the UK branch 10 thousand 
Pounds and in Israel 18 thousand Shekel. 

Similarly, Eritrean communities in the Swedish cities of Hesilbi-
Velingbi, Solna and Nybro contributed 50 thousand, 20 
thousand and 10 thousand Kroner respectively, nationals 
working at the UN office in Nybro10 thousand Kroner, Warsai 
association in Gothenburg 10 thousand Kroner, Mediliana 

Cosmetics 4 thousand Kroner, a family that wants to stay 
anonymous 60 thousand Kroner, Mr. Berhane Hagos 20 
thousand Kroner and family of Mr. Teame Isak 30 thousand 
Kroner. 

Likewise, 7 and 10 years old sisters in Norway contributed 1 
thousand Kroner and family of the late Debesai Woldeselasie 
500 Euros. 

In related news, administrative areas, cooperative associations 
and individuals in Dubarwa sub-zone, social service provision 
institutions and cooperative associations in the Central region 
contributed a total of 168thousand and 687 Nakfa. 

Moreover, community based support was extended to 
disadvantaged citizens in the  Gash-Barka, Anseba and Central 
regions while a number of nationals inside the country and 
abroad have decided that the families renting their houses in 



various parts of the country to live free of charge ranging from 

two to three months. 

 


